Kirsty Williams AS/MS Y Gweinidog Addysg Minister for Education



Lynne Neagle MS
Chair of the Children, Young People and Education Committee
Welsh Parliament
Cardiff Bay
CF99 1SN
Lynne.Neagle@Senedd.wales

18 August 2020

Dear Lynne Neagle MS

Thank you for your invitation to attend the Children, Young People and Education Committee to discuss the arrangements that have been put in place this year for learners to be awarded grades following the cancellation of the summer exam series.

I am pleased you recognise the unprecedented steps that I had to take in cancelling this summer's exams and establish the extraordinary arrangements to award grades. I appreciate these have caused some concern. Learners are also understandably likely to be worried given the last minute developments in other parts of the UK and the associated media coverage. I welcome the opportunity to attend the Committee to help provide clarity and assurance about the steps we have are taking in Wales.

You will however note that this Committee meeting is scheduled for two days before GCSE results day and as such, whilst I will be able to answer questions about the approach to awarding GCSE grades, I will be unable to provide any detail about the results themselves. This position will also apply to Qualifications Wales and to WJEC. In light of this, I would be happy to attend a further Committee meeting on this matter after Thursday, or to provide written evidence to assist scrutiny.

Yours sincerely

Kirsty Williams AS/MS

Y Gweinidog Addysg Minister for Education

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

Gohebiaeth.Kirsty.Williams@llyw.cymru Correspondence.Kirsty.Williams@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.